



TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES MAY 2, 2019
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on May 2, 2019.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor, Chris Macek 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Noah Grunberg
Guests: Ian Tapscott
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 
Joe mentioned that he had done some research on buildings in the Village Residential area. The average lot has 19.9% of its area covered by structures. He also learned that 24% of houses in the village are owned by absentee landlords.

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Chris, to approve the March 28 hearing minutes for Kidder/Luck. 


Voting in favor: Eric, Joe, Michael, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstaining: John
At 7:35 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of a Public Hearing for Fred Vohr.
The meeting resumed at 7:55 p.m.
The Board discussed the application for a Special Permit for Fred Vohr and felt that the request was straight forward. 

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to Fred Vohr to install a small-scale, ground-mounted solar installation on property located at 439 Bardwells Ferry Road (Map 1, Lot 8).


Voting in favor: Eric, Joe, Michael, Chris, John


Opposed: None

Abstaining: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the March 28 meeting minutes. 


Voting in favor: Eric, Joe, Michael, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstaining: John

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the April 4 meeting minutes. 


Voting in favor: Eric, Joe, Michael, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstaining: John

A lengthy discussion was held on the proposed zoning bylaw changes. The Board felt that certain checks and balances would be lost if, as proposed, the Planning Board, were to become the SPGA for certain requests. It was felt that the several of the changes would not accomplish the stated goal of providing more affordable housing. It was also felt that some of the proposed changes would add another layer of complexity to bylaws that are already complex. The Board had concerns about changes to the dimensional schedule, affordable housing, the design guidelines for residential structures and the creation of a new zoning district. The Board agreed with the proposed changes concerning commercial greenhouses, common driveways, and flag lots. The Board agreed that a representative of the Board would state the Board’s opinion at Annual Town Meeting.
At 10 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. Michael seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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